From: Woodlake Engineer <woodlake.engineer@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, April 25, 2017 9:48 AM

To: Davis, Tracy

Cc: cook, Shane; Julie Watson; McLain, Carolyn; Payne, John (JPAYNE@ncdoj.gov); Vinson, Toby;
Cole, Brad; Mills, Nick; Munger, Bridget; Ansel, Douglas R

Subject: Correction: Woodlake weekly status update #4: April 25, 2017

Dear Mr. Davis,

Correction to the water elevation report: with the rain over the weekend, the water level has risen above 211’
but remains well below the spillway. Both bottom drains are now active and working and the water level is
expected to drop to 211" in the near future.

Regards,
Chris Meng
Engineering Consultant

On Apr 25, 2017, at 6:48 AM, Davis, Tracy <tracy.davis@ncdenr.gov> wrote:

Thank you for this weekly update as required by the Consent Judgment.

Tracy E. Davis, PE, CPM
Director, Division of Energy, Mineral, and Land Resources

From: Woodlake Engineer [mailto:woodlake.engineer@gmail.com]

Sent: Tuesday, April 25, 2017 7:37 AM

To: Davis, Tracy <tracy.davis@ncdenr.gov>

Cc: cook, Shane <Shane.Cook@ncdenr.gov>; Julie Watson <julieamej@gmail.com>; Consult2
<woodlake.engineer@gmail.com>

Subject: Woodlake weekly status update #4: April 25, 2017

Dear Mr. Davis,

On behalf of Woodlake CC Corporation and in accordance with the Consent Judgment, please
find below the Woodlake weekly status update #4, dated April 25, 2017

1. Water Elevation Report: No change. Water elevation remains at around 211 feet* with both
bottom drains fully open. The easternmost drain remains dry while the westernmost drain
continues to drain. *Actual water level is still being determined based upon the survey begun
Wednesday, 5 April.

2. Defendant's progress on obtaining a contractor(s) to complete work required by this Consent
Judgment: No change. Crowder Heavy Construction has been chosen and a contract is in
process.

3. Dates for bid, preconstruction and construction meetings: Nothing significant to report.



4. Work status update related to choice B: Schnabel Engineering continues to work with Dam
Safety to finalize the breach plan. Key information for finalization of the plan is required from
the survey, expected to be complete by next week.

Please let us know if any amplifying information is desired.

Regards,

Chris Meng

Engineering Consultant
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